
  

Natural Resources Conservation Service, 1550 Earl Core Road Suite 200, Morgantown WV 26505 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender. 

May 9, 2017 
 
Pam Loeb 
(703) 470-8382 
 
RE:   Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request, FOIA Number 2017-NRCS-04119-F 
 
Dear Ms. Loeb: 
 
This is an acknowledgement and final response letter to your FOIA request, dated May 04, 2017.  Your 
request was received by email on May 04, 2017.  Your case was assigned FOIA number 2017-NRCS-
04119-F.  Please reference this number when inquiring about your request. 
 
In your request, you did not state your fee category.  You have been assigned a fee category of “as all 
other”.  See 5 U.S.C. § 552(a)(4)(A)(ii)(III).  You are required to pay for search time, review time, and 
duplication of records.  Search and review time is incurred at the cost of $20.00 for each hour spent by 
professional personnel in obtaining these records.  Duplication fees are assessed at $0.20 per page.   
 
You requested: 

…Can you send me a copy of the November 1989 Soil Conservation Report. Specifically, I'm 
looking for the maps of the various designs and locations for flood-control structures. 

 
A thorough search was conduted by subject matter experts to uncover all responsive documents.  At this 
time, the search time has totaled 15 minutes at a charge of $5.00 and no duplication fees have been incurred. 
The total fee of $5.00 is less than the Agency’s minimum fee of $25.00; therefore, you will not be assessed a 
fee to process your request. See 7 CFR Part 1, Subpart A, Appendix A § 3(b). 
 
You may contact me at (304) 284-7554, as well as Philip Buchan, FOIA Public Liaison, at (301) 504-1701 
for any further assistance and to discuss any aspect of your request. Additionally, you may contact the Office 
of Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire 
about the FOIA mediation services they offer. The contact information for OGIS is as follows:  

Office of Government Information Services  
National Archives and Records Administration  
8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS  
College Park, MD 20740-6001  
Email: ogis@nara.gov  
Telephone: (202) 741-5770; toll free at 1-877-684-6448  
Fax: (202) 741-5769 

 
If you are not satisfied with my final response to your request, you may administratively appeal this 
determination. Your appeal must in writing and be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days of 
the date of this letter along with your name; date of the initial decision; copy of the final release letter; 
justification to reverse the decision; and FOIA request number. The appellant authority for adverse decision is 
made by the National FOIA Officer, Patrick McLoughlin. The appeal letter and envelope must be clearly 
marked “Freedom of Information Act Appeal.” 
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Mail your appeal to :  
Patrick McLoughlin  
National FOIA/PA Officer  
Natural Resources Conservation Service  
U.S. D epartment of Agriculture  
375 Jackson Street, Suite 600  
St. Paul, Minnesota 55101  
 

Or, email your appeal to Patrick.mcloughlin@wdc.usda.gov. 
  
Please direct any questions pertaining to this action to me via telephone at (304) 284-7554, or via 
email at Jeremy.Bennett@wv.usda.gov. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Jeremy. Bennett 
FOIA Officer 
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